
St Mary’s Hornby, Our Lady’s Caton, St Joseph’s Kirkby Lonsdale 

Tel:  015242 21246 Canon Luiz Ruscillo   

email: clergy@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk 

20th October 2019 – 29th Sunday of Ordinary Time - Divine Office Week 1 

Mass Times and Intentions 

Saturday 19
th

 October Kirkby Lonsdale 12 Noon Joseph Gerald Beattie 

Saturday 19
th

 October Caton 6:00pm Fr Peter Groody  

Sunday 20
th

 October Kirkby Lonsdale 9:00am Parish 

Sunday 20
th

 October Hornby 11:00am John Mc Kiernan 

Monday 21
st

 October Hornby 8:00am Freda Roscoe 

Tuesday 22
nd

 October Caton 6:00pm Priests Intention 

Wednesday 23
rd

 October Kirkby Lonsdale 6:30pm Parish 

Thursday 24
th

 October Hornby 8:00am John McKiernan 

Friday 25
th

October Hornby 8:00am Thanksgiving 

Saturday 26
th

 October Kirkby Lonsdale 12 noon Parish 

Saturday 26
th

 October Caton 6:00pm Priests Intention 

Sunday 27
th

 October Kirkby Lonsdale 9:00am Fr. Peter Groody 

Sunday 27
th

 October Hornby 11:00am Parish 

Kirkby Lonsdale Weekly Services 

Sunday   After 9:00 am Mass Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Tuesday  9:30 am Ecumenical Prayer (St Mary’s Kirkby Lonsdale) 

Tuesday  6:30 pm Novena to Our Lady and Benediction 

Wednesday  10:15 am Morning Prayers 

Saturday 11- 11:45 am Adoration and Confession 

Sunday  After 9:00 am Mass Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Hornby /Caton Services 

Friday  5:00 – 6:00 pm Holy Hour for Vocations (Hornby) 

 

Anniversaries: Margaret Clarke, Mary Shirley, Janet Reynolds, Marie Macdonald, Thelma Lockey, Frederick Cross, Carmel 

Lynch, Ivy Lee and Tony Fletcher. 

Please Pray for the Sick of the Parishes: Brian Byrne, Sarah Adam, Veronica Law, Dennis Brown, Graham Jubb, Paul 

Shuttleworth, Keith and Alexa Wightman, Sarah Mason, Cynthia McPherson, Jean Wilson, Kevin Casey, Esther Castle, Chris 

Broadhurst, Joan Randall, Hazel Waring, Eric and Nina Ireland, Frances McKenzie, Sandie Hardy, Elizabeth Ackerley, Pepe 

Casanova, Karen Parkinson, Margaret Aspin, Damien Waterhouse, Bruce Kay, Colette Calveley, Lucy Ball, Maggie Trimble, 

Pauline O’Toole and Roberta Whiteside. 

 

Castlerigg and Lancaster University Catholic Chaplaincy Centre: A piano concert with Fr Manny Gribben, Cameron 

Dickason & Seungyoun Han, and Julie Flanagan (Soprano). Music from Chopin, Beethoven, Mozart and Brahms. ALL 

WELCOME. FREE entry, donations to Castlerigg Manor, Diocese of Lancaster Youth Service; refreshments available. 

Wednesday 7:30PM 30th October 2019. 

While Fr Luiz is away: As you are aware I will be away from the parish from 14 October 2019 until 19 April 2020. 

During this time a number of priests will be looking after the parishes and saying the masses: 

Mgr Branson from 14 October until 17 November 2019; all weekend and weekday masses; 

Mgr Paul Hypher from 18 November 2019 until 14 February 2020; weekend masses only (Sat 6pm, Sun 9am and 

11am), and Holy Days of Obligation; 

Mgr Branson from 15 February 2020 until 19 April 2020; all weekend and weekday masses. 

Note for Christmas Masses: 24 Dec 6pm Caton by Fr Tom Hoole; 9pm Kirkby by Mgr Hypher; 25 Dec 9am Kirkby by 

Mgr Hypher; 11am Hornby by Fr Tom Hoole. 

Fr Tom Hoole will also be saying the weekend Masses on Sat/Sun 18/19 January 2020. 

Contacting the Parish: You will be able to contact the parish for a priest or for enquiries on 015242 21246 or by email 

clergy@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk Messages to phone or email will be monitored and dealt with. Mgr Branson’s 

number is 01524 811286. Newsletter items can be emailed to newsletter@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk  

If you wish to have a Mass offered for an intention please put the offering in an envelope with the details of the 

intention and, as appropriate, the suggested date written clearly. The envelope can be given to the priest or handed 



in to the sacristy; the Mass request will be dealt with. It may not be possible to offer the Mass on the exact date 

requested but it will be offered as near as possible. 

Other matters and responsibilities: for Safeguarding, Marie Boardman and Margaret Bassett; for buildings, Jeremy 

Kiernan and John Kelly; for finance, Ian Palmer and Betty Byrne; for website and newsletter, Barbara Young; for the 

sick and housebound please approach the priest. 

We are all extremely grateful to those who volunteer their time and care to ensure the daily running of the parishes. 

Much of this work is done without others knowing the details. I thank you all for your work. 

Men's Breakfast (and Rugby World Cup Final!):  Saturday 2nd November: Our next men's breakfast is on 2nd 

November when we will be joined by Jonathan Halsey - the director of Capernwray. That morning is also the World 

Cup Rugby Final - come on England! - so the morning will be slightly different in timing. We will be showing the rugby 

match - kick off is at 9am - and breakfast will be delayed until the game finishes - 10.45 - 11ish. If you love rugby 

come and watch the big match together - if not, then please join us around 10.45 for the usual Felix feast breakfast 

and then Jonathan - finishing around 1ish. Please do let Simon know if you are coming so we can cater correctly - 

drsakaye@gmail.com  

St John Henry Newman…  

Last weekend, in Rome, Pope Francis made John Henry Newman a saint. Newman is widely considered to be one of 

the most significant figures of the 19
th

 century. This canonisation is the conclusion of his cause to sainthood.  His 

cause was opened in 1958, he was declared Venerable by Pope Saint John Paul II in 1991 and Pope Benedict XVI 

declared him Blessed, in Cofton Park near Birmingham, as the culmination of his visit to the UK in September 2010. 

At that Mass Pope Benedict said that Newman: tells us that our divine Master has assigned a specific task to each 

one of us, a ‘definite service’, committed uniquely to every single person… The definite service to which Blessed John 

Henry was called, involved applying his keen intellect and his prolific pen to many of the most pressing ‘subjects of 

the day’. His insights into the relationship between faith and reason, into the vital place of revealed religion in 

civilised society, and into the need for a broadly-based and wide-ranging approach to education were not only of 

profound importance for Victorian England, but continue today to inspire and enlighten many all over the world.  We 

pray that St John Henry’s prayers will help each of us discern our definite service that we may continue in our desire 

to serve the Lord each day. (St John Henry’s feast day is 9
th

 October) …pray for us! 

Mgr Roderick Strange will give a talk at St Mary's Church Hall in Morecambe on the evening of 5 November at 7pm 

on St John Henry Newman. This is an open event for the Deanery, and all are welcome. Mgr Strange is former rector 

of the Pontifical Beda College and has now been appointed as Professor in Theology at St Mary’s University, 

Twickenham. He is also a member of the Theology Faculty at the University of Oxford. 

 

South Lancaster Refugee Welcome: A MUSICAL EVENING on Friday 15 November 2019 @7pm to be held at OUR 

LADY’S CATHOLIC COLLEGE LANCASTER. Tickets £5-00 Primary age Pupils FREE This venue is being hosted by St 

Bernadette’s and will featured St Bernadette’s School. Our Lady’s Catholic College Students and a range of other 

Vocal and instrumental items.  Please see Notice Board. 

Summer -time ends next Sunday 27th October don’t forget to put your clocks BACK 1 hour on Saturday before you 

retire. 

November is the Month of the Holy Souls. If you wish your loved ones to be remembered especially during Holy 

Mass please put their names in an envelope and place in box beneath the Altar.   

Special Collection this week for World Mission. 

Let us pray…  

The Amalekites challenged the Hebrews to a decisive battle.  Moses watched from a distance.  His brother Aaron and 

his companion, Hur, stayed with Moses.  As long as Moses arms were raised holding his staff - the power of God - 

the Israelites were winning; when his arms came down, the Amalekites were winning.  The position of his raised up 

arms is an ancient one of prayer.  As Moses remained united to God in prayer, God’s power prevailed.  He couldn’t 

do it alone; he needed the support of others; even with help, it took all Moses had to persevere.  The gospel also, 

humorously, demonstrates perseverance in prayer.  Nobody could tell the unjust judge what to do until he meets 

this widow, she wouldn’t give it a rest!  She knew she was right; she wanted justice.  She badgered him night and 

day.  The widow kept pestering the judge for a just decision. Moses kept his arms raised in prayer until the Israelites 

won.   Jesus says the most important thing about prayer is to pray continually. So let us keep raising our arms to God 

in prayer, and keep pestering God. He always listens and always loves us.       …Keep trying, don't give up 

 

Email notices newsletter@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk 


